
  

   

 

Casa Colorada 
June 1, 2011 
 
Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
Bless you all, in Jesus' Name. 
 
Thank God for the blessing of 
serving in the mission field.  
People frequently ask me why I 
still continue in my missionary 
work.  Why don’t I relax and open 
a church somewhere since I have 
years of experience in the mission 
field....and so forth. 
  
Well, my answer is that 
everybody is called by God and 
must do what the Lord has called 
him to do. 
 
Honestly, I do not see myself 
ministering 10.000 times to the 
same people who, after a time, 

become like stone monuments 
singing:  "I will not be moved...".  
I would soon lose my patience 
soon in such a situation.  This is 
my way of being a “do-er of the 
Word” and not just a “hearer”. 
 
What a blessing it was this past 
Sunday to join forces and faith 
with  brother Ellis and his team 
coming from Rio Rancho, NM, 
and a local church band, to bless 
450 people (230 inmates plus 
visiting families),  in the State 
prison of Cuauhtemoc. 
A total of 450 meals were given 
out accompanied by good 
Christian music and preaching. 
 
Many prayed for salvation and 
inmates who became believers 
were encouraged greatly. 
Lord willing, we will visit soon 
another prison with the same 
blessings. 
 
The tent campaign in Tierra 
Nueva ended last Sunday.   God 
did wonderful things:  He saved 
the lost, re-joined disintegrated 
families, and "resurrected"  a 
pastor and his church that went 
through hell just few weeks ago.  
About 250 children attended the 
kids special day.  Blessed be the 
Lord.   
 

We eat a lot of  dust in those 20 
days of campaign.  No 
complaint…it is better than 
bullets. 
 
Just yesterday we moved to a 
little village of about 200 souls 
called Casa Colorada.  This is the 
first time we are here, and guess 
what?   There is not one Christian 
in this place.  We are praying and 
working together with a good 
Christian friend to open a church 
in this here.  Amen. 
 
Please, keep all of us in your 
heart. 
 
Thank you so much. 
 
Be blessed. 
 
 
 
Renato, Wendy and the gang. 
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